CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

27TH JANUARY, 2003.

PRESENT: Councillors Antrobus and Murphy

M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, A. Lobley, J. Spink and A. Westwood

D. Rogers also attended

· The meeting held on 20th January, 2003, ended without all the business having been completed. In view of the urgency of certain items, Councillor Antrobus has since given his approval to the following:-

· Proposals for Capital Expenditure in respect of:-

· Ordsall Neighbourhood Office Joint Service Delivery - £333,576

· A6 Manchester Road / High Street resurfacing - £683,130

· Space for Sport and the Arts at Dukesgate Primary School - £580,185

· Eccles Town Centre acoustic insulation works - £68,300

· Environmental improvements to Norfolk Street, Suffolk Street and Gerald Road - £87,700

· Acquisition of land at Suffolk Street / Lockett Street - £225,000

· Write off of former tenants arrears - £1,491,462.05 and £17,453.85of former tenants advances to be written on to the Housing Revenue Account.

· National Land and Property Gazetteer – report for next week, efficiency savings to meet annual revenue costs or directorate budgets to be top sliced

· LPSA Cost Effectiveness Measure – noted – staff sickness details to be reported to Lead Member Briefing on a regular basis

· Provision of Lap Tops for Elected Members –

· Members may struggle with the size of the key board

· Advantage that would not take up as much space in a Members home, use any time any where

· Disadvantage, cost, increased possibility of theft, insurance, security of data.

· Look into cost of one committee room being set up to accommodate lap tops

· Three month update report required on development including wire less communications, palm tops etc.

· Dave Rogers to (a) ensure that the contingency plans for the security of the Computer Centre are up to date and (b) e-mail all users expanding on that element of the Security Policy relating to the back up of documents

· Budget Consultation:

· Comments to be linked to the pledges and included in the report that goes to Council

· Directorates comments are not always received in time for Council

· Paragraph required on each Directorate on their % increase, what their budget is, what progress they are expected to make and the level of service they should be providing

· Strategic Partnering:-

· Work undertaken by Manchester Business School confirmed that Salford was much further advanced than a lot of other authorities.

· Other authorities that were looking at partnering were doing so purely from a monetary point of view

· Models developed so far were not necessarily appropriate for Salford, therefore the advert would be seeking innovation from possible partners

· Advert to be considered by the Project Board

· Other matters to be raised at the Project Board:-

· Need to make clear to staff why a statement regarding outsourcing would not be included in the advert

· Should not discount any possibility at the moment

· Councillors Antrobus and Murphy to receive a copy of the note prepared by Peter Kawalek following the visit to Liverpool

· Proposal for Capital Expenditure:-

· APPROVE – Kersal Traffic Calming Scheme - £75.5k

· DEFER – Development of Land adjoining Salford Shopping City

· Capital Receipts:-

· Careful monitoring of receipts to the end of the year to be undertaken – APPROVAL to the Head of Law and Admin to appoint a locum to be charged against the capital receipts to help process sales before year end

· Funding issues:-

· Springwood Primary School £196k

· Work in Seedley / Langworthy £274k

· Housing Private Sector fees up to  £150k

· Leisure Trust extra fees £53k

· SPACE abortive fees £26k

· Library Management Information System £25k for each of the next 4 years

· Arts and Leisure to report to Budget Committee

· District Auditors Management Letter:-

· To be sent to all Members

· Both Alan Eastwood and John Spink considered that the letter contained very negative comments

· Note required for Councillor Antrobus on our comments to the letter

· Press release emphasising the positive aspects of the letter

· Cabinet reports and briefing notes:-

· Keith Clare to e-mail all Directors indicating that all reports are to be in the correct format i.e. using the outlook system and that unless a report contains all the relevant information for it to be considered as a Part 2 item i.e. paragraph number etc it will be considered in Part 1 of the agenda

· That an item be included on a future meeting of Directors on this matter

· Briefing notes from Cabinet Briefing – these are to be used as briefing notes only and should only be used to supplement Cabinet Meeting minutes if the are specifically referred to at Cabinet Meetings

